## WORLD MUSLIM CONGRESS

Motamar Al-Alam Al-Islami

(In Consultative Status with the United Nations and having Observer's Status with the Islamic Conference of Foreign Ministers.)

International Headquarters Secretariate

U.

TELEPHONE : OFFICE: 46 07 12

S.

CABLE

: "AHBAB" KARACHI : 24318 UMMAT PK.

TELEX

P. O. B. NO. : 5030, KARACHI-2. (PAKISTAN)

HQS: ST. 9/A, BL. 7, GULSHAN-E-IQBAL, KARACHI - 75300

Ms Virgina D. Birdsall Executive Director Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd Street NEW YORK, NY 10010

Dear Virginia and Ajata,



المكتب المركزى

العنوان البرتى : "احباب" كراتشى تليكس: ٢٤٣١٨ اسة بك صندوق البريد : ٥٠٠٥ كراتشى م باكستان

December 1988 F 1795/88

This is to thank you both for your latest Newsletter of December 1988. The Newsletter is interleaved with apt quotations, which indeed very thought-provoking. I am glad both of you were in India and in Kashmir. I am sure your visit must have been very fruitful and rewarding.

I am glad that you made it clear in your latest Newsletter that 'Embrace' is neither a place nor an organization but that it refers to the "spirit" of friends around the world. I fully subscribe to your ideas that there must be better inter-cultural dialogues, so as to build bridges of goodwill and understanding between peoples of different faiths, traditions and cultures. Let us learn to open our minds and hearts with a view not only to give others what we know but to take from others what they have: that is the way to enrich the world.

We are at the fag end of the year 1988 and in a few days time we shall start the New Year with new hopes of better understanding and goodwill, so as to influence the minds and hearts of people for greater human understanding. Let us popularise the concept of One Humanity: that is the way to teach people how to love mankind. We are too much lost in our own shells: let's come out and breath fair air from all sides. The struggle between selfishness and unselfishness is a continuous struggle all over the world. We have to curb one and popularise the other. Let us all, in our own humble way, touch the hearts of other peoples so as to make them rise above themselves and think in terms of One Human Family, by instilling in the hearts and minds of people that Public Good shall be of our prime concern and noblest consideration. Please accept our warmest best wishes for Global Cooperation for a Better World that each of us, in one's own humble way, popularise the Spirit of Peace and Compassion amongst all the peoples of the world.

Last year in October I went to Canada for a global conference and I wanted to return via New York but suddenly I had an urgent call from London and I had to go to London straight from Vancouver. 'Insha Allah' next. Let me at least have the telephone of all three of you or at least, of one of the Trio. Thanks.

With warm regards and best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Inamullah Khan